
 

 

 

 

Department of State Travel Warning – Yemen 

Excerpts from the Two Travel Warnings – See Full Text at US Embassy – Yemen Website  

January 29, 2014 

http://yemen.usembassy.gov/wm012914.html 

July 21, 2014 

http://yemen.usembassy.gov/wm072114.html 

Department of State warns U.S. citizens of the 

high security threat level in Yemen due to 

terrorist activities and civil unrest. The 

Department urges U.S. citizens to defer travel to 

Yemen and those U.S. citizens currently living in 

Yemen to depart.    

The security threat level in Yemen is extremely 

high. In September 2012, a mob attacked the U.S. 

Embassy compound. Demonstrations continue to 

take place in various parts of the country and may 

quickly escalate and turn violent. U.S. citizens are 

urged to avoid areas of demonstrations, and to 

exercise extreme caution if within the vicinity of a 

demonstration. 

 

 

Terrorist organizations, including Al-Qaida in the 

Arabian Peninsula (AQAP), continue to be active 

throughout Yemen. The U.S. government remains 

highly concerned about possible attacks on U.S. 

citizens (whether visiting or residing in Yemen), 

and U.S. facilities, businesses, and perceived U.S. 

and Western interests.  

 U.S. citizens remaining in Yemen despite this 

Travel Warning should limit nonessential travel, 

make their own contingency emergency plans, 

enroll their presence in Yemen through the Smart 

Traveler Enrollment Program (STEP), and 

provide their emergency contact information.  

 

Department of State warns U.S. citizens of the high 

security threat level in Yemen due to terrorist 

activities and civil unrest.  The Department urges 

U.S. citizens to defer travel to Yemen and those U.S. 

citizens currently living in Yemen to depart.  

 

The security threat level in Yemen is extremely high. 

The Embassy is subject to frequent unannounced 

closures.  In May 2014, the Embassy was closed for 

almost five weeks because of heightened security 

threats.  Demonstrations continue to take place in 

various parts of the country and may quickly escalate 

and turn violent. U.S. citizens are urged to avoid 

areas of demonstrations, and to exercise extreme 

caution if within the vicinity of a demonstration. 

 

Terrorist organizations, including Al-Qaida in the 

Arabian Peninsula (AQAP), continue to be active 

throughout Yemen. The U.S. government remains 

highly concerned about possible attacks on U.S. 

citizens (whether visiting or residing in Yemen), and 

U.S. facilities, businesses, and perceived U.S. and 

Western interests. 

 U.S. citizens remaining in Yemen despite this Travel 

Warning should limit nonessential travel within the 

country, make their own contingency emergency 

plans, enroll their presence in Yemen through the 

Smart Traveler Enrollment Program (STEP), and 

provide their emergency contact information. 

 


